Attending: M. Remington, L. Engelmann, M. McKee, A.

Coggeshall, J. Black

Guests: Bob Busch and Pat Bensetler

Meeting called to order at 6:15 pm.

- 1. Minutes The minutes of 2.6.13 and 2.20.13 were discussed and accepted with minor corrections and spelling errors.
- 275 Celebration Martha reported that the 275
   Celebration Committee will start to meet every two weeks.
   The Celebration will run from June 2013 to December 2013.
- 3. Moving of 715 Main Street Linda reported that the Historical Commission was asked by the Conservation Trust to research the costs of moving this historically important building. Linda has identified two companies which will be asked to provide a bill on moving the house and building a new foundation.

The two companies identified are Granite State Building Movers and Sylvester Moving Company from the Cape.

- 4. No report was made on 674 Main Street.
- 5. Tree replacement program Various kinds of trees are available for planting in Bolton. There have not been requests of the Historical Commission for trees recently. A discussion was held as to ways to advertise the program to encourage requests for trees.
- 6. Bob Busch A time was made to discuss with Bob the different activities of the Historical Commission.
- 7. Chairman Martha Remington was elected Chairman for 2013.